
 

Broadcasts: Our broadcasts are livestreamed weekly. 

Subscribe to our youtube channel and watch the service LIVE  

The broadcasts can also be seen on Hay Television channel 1 at 

9:00 a.m. Sunday Mornings 

They can also be seen on our facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/ExeterBibleFellowship 

(Don’t forget to “like” our page) or on our website: 

exeterbiblefellowship.ca 

 

TWO LITTLE BOYS 

A couple had two little boys, ages 8 and 10, who were 

excessively mischievous. The two were always getting into 

trouble and their parents could be assured that if any mischief 

occurred in their town their two young sons were in some way 

involved. 

 

The parents were at their wits end as to what to do about their 

sons' behavior. The mother had heard that a clergyman in town 

had been successful in disciplining children in the past, so she 

asked her husband if he thought they should send the boys to 

speak with the clergyman. 

 

The husband said, 'We might as well. We need to do something 

before I really lose my temper!' The clergyman agreed to speak 

with the boys, but asked to see them individually. The 8 year 

old went to meet with him first. The clergyman sat the boy 

down and asked him sternly, 'Where is God?' 

 

The boy made no response, so the clergyman repeated the 

question in an even sterner tone, 'Where is God?' Again the 

boy made no attempt to answer. So the clergyman raised his 

voice even more and shook his finger in the boy's face, 'WHERE 

IS GOD?' 

 

At that the boy bolted from the room and ran directly home, 

slamming himself in the closet. His older brother followed him 

into the closet and asked what had happened. The younger 

brother replied, 'We are in BIG trouble this time. God is missing 

and they think we did it.' 

 

Contacts: 

Elders: 

Jim MacDonald – 519-870-4686 

Chris Neil – 519-227-0036 

Treasurer: Bob Heywood – 519-643-6779 

Bulletin: Martha Heywood – 519-868-0874 
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Our Mission….to teach the inspired Word of God, to 
encourage our congregation to worship, serve, and 
proclaim salvation through our Lord Jesus Christ. 

mailto:info@exeterbiblefellowship.ca


Sundays this Month: 

Worship Service: 9:30 a.m. 

Fellowship time 10:30 a.m. -socially distant please 

Family Bible Hour 11:00 a.m. 

Date Speaker Chair Piano Jr SS Greeters 

Aug 7 Teen Challenge Bob Marilyn Bev Vern 

Aug 14 Tim Condy Dave Chris Martha Carling 

Aug 21 Bob Heywood Chris Bob Laura Ron 

Aug 28 John Tweedy Jim Laura Krista Laverne 

Sept 4  Bob Chris Anne Vern 

 

Coffee Time Snack: 

August – Martha – Help with cleanup Jean 

September – Melanie – Help with cleanup Martha 

 

Upcoming Events:   

Wednesday Evenings: Prayer and Bible study at the chapel 
every Wednesday evening at 7:00 p.m. We continue our 
study on the book of Mark. Remember you can also join by 

Zoom. We hope to see you there! 
Zoom Info: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/ 7053366289?pwd= 

bWQ0a3lHdFpEUEZ3OUVKRDQwR3JkZz 09 
Meeting ID: 705 336 6289 

Passcode: 4AcRj9 
We can email you the link if you like. 

August 20: Men’s breakfast. See Vern Postill for details 

August: VBS will be held August 15 - 18. See details 

Movie Nights will continue in the fall 
 

Praise: We had some grandchildren concerns during the 
month of July and praise God for good news regarding: 

Bob and Martha’s granddaughter Kanya who spent 8 days in 
Children’s Hospital and had surgery to remove a cyst. She 

has fully recovered. 
Ron & Vurra’s newborn great granddaughter Cora Roberts in 

Ottawa. On leaving the hospital she turned grey and limp 
twice so was readmitted. There were several more instances 
but they were able to control them and both Cora and Mom 

are home and doing well. 
Jim and Laura’s granddaughter Salina broke her collarbone 

while riding her dirt bike and surgery was required. Surgery 
went well and she is doing much better. 

Bill Jeffery has been able to join us in person for Sunday 
service on occasion. 
Graham Martin continues to improve after his knee surgery. 

We hope to see him and Doris in person soon! 
 

 

 

Habitat for Humanity Opportunity: 

If you are interested in volunteering in any capacity with Habitat 

build in Hensall, please contact Chris Neil.  

 

VBS: 

Thank you to Tim and Emma Condy for taking the lead with our 

VBS program which will be held August 15-18 from 9:30 – 12:00 

daily for ages 4-12. The theme for the program this year is Rocky 

Railway – Jesus’ Power Pulls us Through. Registration forms are 

available on our website or at the back of the chapel. We can also 

email if you would like. If you would like to help out with snacks or 

games or general help….we always can use volunteers! 

 

Prayer Requests: 
Pray for Ukraine  
Jack and Mae as Jack continues his cancer treatments in Sault Ste 
Marie.  
Kelsey Seeburger as she adjusts to her diabetes diagnosis 
Ruth Hanna as she has a detached retina and has had two 
surgeries and must lay face down for 22 hours per day for weeks  

John Zwaan Elsie Ennis 

Jerry DeBoer Mary Gardiner 

Jim & Anne Marie Finlay Garry Kline 

Marilyn Dykeman Ron & Kathy Rosborough 

Bill Jeffery Gary Beaver 

Graham Martin  

August  Birthdays and Anniversaries: 

August 1 – Happy Birthday Bill Jeffrey 

August 3 – Happy Birthday Kelsey Seeberger 

August 12 – Happy 50th
 Anniversary Jim & Anne Neil 

August 13 – Happy Birthday Lucas Seeberger 

August 15 – Happy 80th
 Birthday Lil Johns 

August 18 – Happy 75th Birthday Jim Neil 

August 26 – Happy Birthday Marion Triebner 

August 31 – Happy 3rd Birthday Layna Seeberger 

Food Bank:  

There is a box in the foyer for items for the food bank. Items are 

delivered at the end of every month. The need for this service is 

growing exponentially and they sure could use our help. 

 

Library Note:  

We have a great library of books and DVD’s downstairs. All are 

welcome to use it. Donations are accepted. Thank you Ron and 

Vurra for looking after it. 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/%207053366289?pwd=%20bWQ0a3lHdFpEUEZ3OUVKRDQwR3JkZz%2009
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/%207053366289?pwd=%20bWQ0a3lHdFpEUEZ3OUVKRDQwR3JkZz%2009

